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Advertising Rates 
 

$90 full page 
$75 3/4 page 
$50 1/2 page 
$25 1/4 page 

 

$250 full page for one year 
 

We love to hear from our members!  If you 
have something you‟d like added, a question 
answered, or a memory or story you‟d like 
to share, let us know!  Email The Journal @ 

TheFQHRJournal@gmail.com 
 
 

Deadlines for submission: 
 

May 15th for June Edition 
August 15th for September Edition 

November 15th for December Edition 

The Foundation Quarter Horse Registry 
PO Box 165 

Vicksburg, MI  49097-0165 
Phone: (269) 649-1106 

Fax: (269) 649-1560 
Web:  www.fqhr.net 

Email: fqhr@gtoast.net 
 

Published Bi-Monthly 
as an online publication only 

 
January - March 

April - June 
July - September 

October - December 
 
 

The Journal is the Official Publication of the  
Foundation Quarter Horse Registry 

Foundation Quarter Horse Affiliate Listing 

First Missouri State Affiliate 
www.fmsfqhra.com 
Dean White, President 
(660) 525-9045 
 
 
Kansas Affiliate 
www.kfqhra.com 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Nancy Owens, President 
(620) 598-2287 
diamondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com  
 
 
Michigan Affiliate 
www.michigan-fqhr.com 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Mark Blodger, President 
(616) 897-7082 
mark@lazybhorses.com 
 
 

Missouri Affiliate 
www.mofqhr.com 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Gary Nickerson, President 
(563) 370-5238  
Nicbuckskinhorse@aol.com 
 
 
Nebraska Affiliate 
www.neafqhr.net 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Tom Keenan, President 
(402) 723-5965 
tk94341@mainstaycomm.net 
 
 
Oklahoma Affiliate 
www.okfqhr.com 
Grady Dougless, President 
(940) 368-1227 
grady.dougless@gmail.com 
 

Texas Affiliate 
www.txfqhc.com 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Sam Hendrickson 
(254) 760-0086 
shendricks@clearwire.net 
 
 
Wisconsin Affiliate 
www.wifqha.org 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Mike McGowan, President 
(715) 284-9112 
mcgowan@centurytel.net 

mailto:mailto:TheFQHRJournal@gmail.com
http://www.fqhr.net
mailto:mailto:FQHR@toast.net
http://www.fmsfqhra.com
http://www.kfqhra.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/253412174686742
mailto:mailto:diamondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com?subject=Kansas%20FQHR%20Inquiry
http://www.michigan-fqhr.com
http://www.facebook.com/MichiganFQHR
mailto:mailto:mark@lazybhorses.com
http://www.mofqhr.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/120838088032751/
mailto:mailto:Nicbuckskinhorse@aol.com
http://www.neafqhr.net
http://www.facebook.com/groups/147337495399676
mailto:mailto:tk94341@mainstaycomm.net
http://www.okfqhr.com
mailto:mailto:grady.dougless@gmail.com
http://www.txfqhc.com
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Texas-Foundation-Quarter-Horse-Club/324121460955134?sk=wall#!/pages/Texas-Foundation-Quarter-Horse-Club/324121460955134
mailto:mailto:shendricks@clearwire.net?subject=Texas%20FQHR%20Inquiry
http://www.wifqha.org/
http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=241872409877
mailto:mailto:mcgowan@centurytel.net
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A Letter from the President... 

As the 2012 year comes to an end, Bill and I want to wish all of you a very Merry Christmas and a prosper-
ous new year.   
 

2012 has been a year of growth for the Registry.  We are nearing 28,000 registered horses and nearly 12,000 
members.  The World Round Up and Review was a huge success this year.  We saw an increase in partici-
pants over 2011.  Our newest affiliate, Wisconsin, was present and their youth riders did awesome.  Folks 
sure knew they were there.  We had so much fun, I can‟t wait until next year‟s event.  We owe a big thanks 
to the show committee: Susan Walton, Debra Adams, Sam & Joleen Goddard and Dr. Gary Webb. I also 
need to thank the show secretary, Brandie Feasal, our announcer, Mary Kahn, and the Harrison family for 
their help with the cattle.  
 

We have been listening to your comments and suggestions.  You will see a few changes in the upcoming 
year.  We are implementing a 3-5 Year Old Program.  You will see the outline of the program on pages 34 
and 35 of this newsletter.  We have also changed the way the Amateur rider is defined.  You will find more 
details on page 36.  We are also implementing a penalty system to help make the Handy Ranch Horse scor-
ing more specific.  We have added a height requirement for the trailers and also no bare floors--either metal 
or wood. Mats, bedding or something to provide traction needs to be on the floor and if the trailer door rat-
tles or doesn‟t stay open, it is to be tied back.  In the „In Hand Trail‟ Class, the trailer will be optional for 
inclusion in the pattern.  
 

Again we thank each and everyone one of you for your continued support of the FQHR and helping to pre-

serve the bloodlines of these great foundation quarter horses.  We are very proud of our members and the 

affiliates.  All of you have put in a lot of hard work to make the FQHR successful – this is your Registry. 

Whether you are breeding,  exhibiting, trail riding, or using your horse to work on your ranch, always re-

member to enjoy your ride on the “Greatest Cowhorse to Look Thru A Bridle”.   

Respectfully, 
 
Bill & Vicki Austin 

Foundation Quarter Horse Registry 

Bill & Vicki Austin 
5521 East W 
Vicksburg, MI  49097 
(269) 649-1106 
 
Bud Sherman 
5696 S 95th Rd 
Walnut Grove, MO 65770 
(417) 770-7701 
 

Sam Goddard  
2955 AVE D 
Brookville KS 67425 
(785) 225-6842 

Richard Heinrichs  
1339 Rd 6900 
Hebron, NB 68370 
(402) 768-7135 

Sam Nicolosi 
3800 N E 50th St 
Oklahoma City, OK 73121 
(405) 820-8410 

Judges Commissioner 
Robert J. Walton 
5861 E Rosebush Rd 
Rosebush, MI  48878 
(989) 433-2925 

FQHR Advisory Board 

Texas Affiliate 
www.txfqhc.com 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Sam Hendrickson 
(254) 760-0086 
shendricks@clearwire.net 
 
 
Wisconsin Affiliate 
www.wifqha.org 
Visit us on Facebook! 
Mike McGowan, President 
(715) 284-9112 
mcgowan@centurytel.net 

http://www.txfqhc.com
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Texas-Foundation-Quarter-Horse-Club/324121460955134?sk=wall#!/pages/Texas-Foundation-Quarter-Horse-Club/324121460955134
mailto:mailto:shendricks@clearwire.net?subject=Texas%20FQHR%20Inquiry
http://www.wifqha.org/
http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=241872409877
mailto:mailto:mcgowan@centurytel.net
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FQHR Approved Judges 

Approved judges for the 2013 Show Season, listed in alphabetical order 

Deb Adams  
2505 N. Hwy 14  
Marquette, NE 68854  
(402) 410-1112 
dadams@mainstaycomm.net 
 
John Aipperspach  
1627 S Plaza  
Springfield, MO 65804  
(417) 886-1069 
 
Vicki Austin 
5521 East W 
Vicksburg, MI 49097 
(269) 649-1545 
 
Quentin Combs 
255 NE Hwy 50 
Warrensburg, Missouri 64093 
(Home) 660-747-0337 
(Cell) 660-238-2939 
qcombs@embarqmail.com 
 
Karen (Hill) Coyle 
PO Box 626 
Wheatland, OK  73097 
Home: (405) 590-4264 
Work: (405)  745-3036 
 
Carlina L Dekat 
1711 Weeping Willow Lane 
Dover, PA 17315 
(717) 318-5530 
 
Rick Dubay 
5093 State Rd 
Fort Gratiot, MI 48059 
(810) 824-6513  
 
 
 
 

Carole E. Dunbar 
2909 N. Sheridan Rpad 
Chicago, IL 60657 
(773) 281-3585 
dunbarcarole@hotmail.com 
 
Rebecca Frerking  
1952 15th Rd 
Washington, KS 66968 
cell: (785) 632-0721 
(785) 325-2113 
 
Sam Goddard  
2955 Avenue D 
Brookville, KS 67425 
(785) 225-6842 
 
Joe Goodenow 
P.O. Box 310  
Cohoctah, Mi 48816 
(517) 927-7658  
lightningbarranch@fnwusers.com  
 
Don Griffin 
P.O. Box 351  
Axtell, TX 76624 
(254) 366-6096 
griffish@msn.com 
 
Debra A. Hamilton 
1365 Spencer Road 
Joliet, IL  60433 
Home: (815) 723-7114 
Cell: (815) 735-8563  
dhamilton50@juno.com 
 
Laurie Jumper 
20905 N. Walbaum Rd 
Geary, OK 73040 
(405) 884-2139 
lauriedzj@aol.com 
 

Judges Committee 

 Robert J. Walton  
5861 E Rosebush RD 
Rosebush, MI 48878 

Eddie Smith 
28 Westfield Rd  

Fletcher, NC 28732  
(828) 687-1786 

Smith.judge5@yahoo,com 

Larry Kasten  
W8342 830th Avenue 
River Falls, WI 54022 
Home: (715) 425-2737 
Cell: (715) 441-9549 
lhdgkasten@gmail.com 
 
Louie C Lawson  
4172 Enoch Rd  
Aynor, SC 29511  
(843) 602-1460 
 
Jeff Lebbin 
5347 Grand Blanc Rd 
Swartz Creek, MI 48473 
(734) 646-9089 
trainer@jefflebbin.com 
 
Juslain LuMaye 
8006 Heritage Drive 
Marshfield, WI  54449 
(715) 498-6274 
JLVPhorses@gmail.com 
 
Gary Nickerson  
20390 30th Ave  
Stockton, Iowa 52769  
Cell (563) 370-5238  
Home (563) 284-5031 
 
Reevea (Wehrman) Nickerson  
27897 Lamms Ln  
Sedalia, MO 65301  
(563) 260-5669 
 
Ernest Sheltry  
597 S. Hwy 81  
Ninnekah, OK 73067  
(405) 274-5464 
roseridgeranch@aol.com 
 
 

Brandon Smith 
RT 1 BOX 20 
Colony, OK 73021 
Home: (405) 929-7320 
Cell: (405) 542-7228 
 
Tinker Turner  
1697 French Prairie Rd  
Boonville, AR 72927l  
(479) 518-6522  
 
Dr. Gary Webb 
4519 W Farm Rd 33 
Ash Grove, MO 65604 
(417) 459-8741  
 
Amye K. (Lithenthal) Webster 
9031 Lawrence 1170  
Mt. Vernon, MO  65712 
(308) 380-2244  
EMAIL 
 
Wayne W. Whitehead  
1227 Keefer Rd  
Mansfield, OH 44903  
Home: (419) 524-6535 
Cell: (419) 566-4167  
grulla1@netscape.net  

mailto:mailto:dadams@mainstaycomm.net?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:qcombs@embarqmail.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:dunbarcarole@hotmail.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:lightningbarranch@fnwusers.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:griffish@msn.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:dhamilton50@juno.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:lauriedzj@aol.com
mailto:mailto:smith.judge5@yahoo.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:lhdgkasten@gmail.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:trainer@jefflebbin.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:JLVPhorses@gmail.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:roseridgeranch@aol.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:doubleaperformancehorses@gmail.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:grulla1@netscape.net?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request


7 

Brandon Smith 
RT 1 BOX 20 
Colony, OK 73021 
Home: (405) 929-7320 
Cell: (405) 542-7228 
 
Tinker Turner  
1697 French Prairie Rd  
Boonville, AR 72927l  
(479) 518-6522  
 
Dr. Gary Webb 
4519 W Farm Rd 33 
Ash Grove, MO 65604 
(417) 459-8741  
 
Amye K. (Lithenthal) Webster 
9031 Lawrence 1170  
Mt. Vernon, MO  65712 
(308) 380-2244  
EMAIL 
 
Wayne W. Whitehead  
1227 Keefer Rd  
Mansfield, OH 44903  
Home: (419) 524-6535 
Cell: (419) 566-4167  
grulla1@netscape.net  

2013 Dates 
 
Kansas Annual Membership & Awards Banquet January 26  Hutchinson, KS 
>Hutchinson Steakhouse, Lunch starts @ Noon; General Membership Meeting @ 1pm 
 
 
Nebraska Annual Membership Meeting & Potluck February 10  Aurora, NE 
>Bremer Center @ Noon, bring a dish to pass 
Oklahoma Annual Membership & Awards Banquet February 16  Norman, OK 
>Sooner Legends Hotel, Cocktails @ 5:30pm, Dinner @ 6:00pm, Awards @ 7:00pm 
 
 
MOFQHR Eddie Bottom Sr. Cutting Clinic  March 2 & 3  Sedalia, MO 
FQHR-MI @ Mi Horse Council Expo @ MSU (Booth #T22) March 8-10  Lansing, MI 
 
 
Nebraska Show @ Lazy K Arena    April 6 & 7  Grand Island, NE 
Kansas Show @ Kingman County Activities Center April 20-21  Kingman, KS 
Michigan Green As Grass Clinic @ Schon Tier Ranch April 20  Dutton, MI 
Missouri Show @ MO St. Fairgrounds Coliseum April 20  Sedalia, MO 
Oklahoma Show @ Heart of Oklahoma Expo Center April 20-21  Shawnee, OK 
 
 
Missouri Show @ MO St. Fairgrounds Coliseum MAY (DATE TBA) Sedalia, MO 
Nebraska Show @ Lazy K Arena    May 4 & 5  Grand Island, NE 
Michigan Show @ Isabella County Fairgrounds  May 18 & 19  Mt. Pleasant, MI 
 
 
Oklahoma Show @ Heart of Oklahoma Expo Center June 1-2  Shawnee, OK 
Nebraska Show @ Sandy Ridge Feedlot   June 8   Fullerton, NE 
Kansas Show  @ Kingman County Activities Center June 15-16  Kingman, KS 
Michigan Show @ Isabella County Fairgrounds  June 15 & 16  Mt. Pleasant, MI 
Nebraska Show @ Lazy K Arena    June 29 & 30  Grand Island, NE 
 
 
 
 

Calendar of  2013  Affiliate Events & Shows 

Please refer to the Affiliate Listing on page 2 for contact information for each event 

mailto:mailto:doubleaperformancehorses@gmail.com?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
mailto:mailto:grulla1@netscape.net?subject=FQHR%20Judge%20Request
http://www.okfqhr.com/images/Foundation%20of%20Quarter%20Horse%20Registry%202013.jpg
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=4106323372782&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&theater
http://www.michiganhorseexpo.org/
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Michigan Show @ Isabella Count Fairgrounds  July 13 & 14  Mt. Pleasant, MI 
Nebraska Show @ Lazy K Arena    July 27 & 28  Grand Island, NE 
 
 
Michigan Show @ Isabella County Fairgrounds  August 17 & 18 Mt. Pleasant, MI 
Nebraska State Fair       August 23 & 24 Grand Island, NE 
Oklahoma Show @ Heart of Oklahoma Expo Center Aug 31-Sept 1 Shawnee, OK 
 
 
FQHR World Round-Up & Review @ Lancaster Center September 6-8 Lincoln, NE 
Michigan Show @ Isabella County Fairgrounds  September 21 & 22 Mt. Pleasant, MI 
Kansas Show  @ Kingman County Activities Center September 28-29 Kingman, KS 
Missouri Show @ MO St. Fairgrounds Coliseum September 28  Sedalia, MO 
 
 
Oklahoma Show @ Heart of Oklahoma Expo Center October 12-13 Shawnee, OK 
Kansas Show  @ Kingman County Activities Center October 19-20 Kingman, KS 
Missouri Show @ MO St. Fairgrounds Coliseum October 26  Sedalia, MO 
 
 
NEAFQHR @ NE Horse Expo @ Lancaster Center November 15-17 Lincoln, NE 
 
 
 
 

**Having a show?  Hosting a clinic?  Promoting with a booth at an Expo event?  If you would like your   
FQHR Affiliate-related event added to the calendar, please email Kelly at TheFQHRJournal@gmail.com** 

Calendar of  2013  Affiliate Events & Shows, continued 

Please refer to the Affiliate Listing on page 2 for contact information for each event 

http://www.statefair.org/fair/
http://nebraskahorsecouncil.org/expo/nebraska-horse-expo/
mailto:mailto:TheFQHRJournal@gmail.com?subject=2013%20FQHR%20Event%20Calendar%20Addition
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First Missouri State Affiliate 

2012 Board of Directors 

President 
Dean White 

Windsor, MO 
 

Vice President 
Kyle Rumsey 

Smithton, MO 
pbrranch6@hotmail.com 

 
Secretary 

Cory Harrison 
Sedalia, MO 

charrison77@hotmail.com 
 

Treasurer 
Kim Ferguson 
Smithton, MO 

fergvend@yahoo.com 

National Representative 
Bob Harrison 
LaMonte, MO 

Youth Director 
Kathy Rumsey 
Smithton, MO 

pbrranch6@hotmail.com 

Region 1   Region 2   Region 3   Region 4 
Christine Probst  OPEN   Marty Ferguson  Ruth Hargis 
Warrensburg, MO     Smithton, MO  Warrensburg, MO 
        fergvend@yahoo.com 

mailto:mailto:pbrranch6@hotmail.com?subject=FMSFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:charrison77@hotmail.com?subject=FMSFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:fergvend@yahoo.com?subject=FMSFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:pbrranch6@hotmail.com?subject=FMSFQHR-YOUTH%20INQUIRY
mailto:mailto:fergvend@yahoo.com?subject=FMSFQHR-Region%203%20Inquiry
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Kansas Foundation Quarter Horse 

Registry Affiliate 
 

2012 Board of Directors 

 
 Vice President 

Cyndi Harris 
ntrlhigh@wheatstate.com 

Treasurer 
Waynetta Hall 
wjhall@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 
--vacant-- 

President 
Nancy Owens 
diamondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com  

Membership Coordinator 
Michelle Lasiter 
blisteringwinds@gmail.com 

Historian 
Gil Demieville 
lockfun4@netscape.net 

Parliamentarian 
Heather Franklin 
mulberrymanorfarms@yahoo.com 

Public Relations Coordinator 
Mandy Conner 
sheltiemom@live.com 

FQHR National Representative 
J.L. Tunison 

tunisonranch@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 

Area 3 Representative 
N of I-70 & W of HWY 81 
Steve Wesley 
swesley800@aol.com 

Area 4 Representative 
S of I-70 & W of 135 
Lisa Johnson 
Palominoreiner@yahoo.com 

Area 2 Representative 
N of I-70 & E of 135 
Position Open, contact President 
 

Area 1 Representative 
S of I-70 & E of 135 
Position Open, contact President 
 

http://www.fmsfqhra.com/2012showbills.html
mailto:mailto:ntrlhigh@wheatstate.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:wjhall@sbcglobal.net?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:diamondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com
mailto:mailto:blisteringwinds@gmail.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:lockfun4@netscape.net?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:mulberrymanorfarms@yahoo.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:sheltiemom@live.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:tunisonranch@yahoo.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:swesley800@aol.com?subject=KFQHR%20Area%203%20%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:Palominoreiner@yahoo.com?subject=KFQHR%20Area%204%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:larosecowgirl@yahoo.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry-Area%202
mailto:mailto:larosecowgirl@yahoo.com?subject=KFQHR%20Inquiry-Area%201
http://www.kfqhra.com/index.htm
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A Letter from the President 
 
Hello from Southwest Kansas! 
 
Another year in KFQHRA is almost history! The KFQHRA Annual Banquet & Membership Meeting is 
quickly approaching. This meeting is held for all of you, our members. Those in attendance will be able to 
enjoy a fine meal provided for us at the Airport Steakhouse in Hutchinson, KS @ 12:00 pm. The annual 
"Election of Officers" will be conducted along with "Affiliate Business", and the "Presentation of Year-End 
Awards". Please consider running for a position on the KFQHRA Board of Directors. There are 13 positions 
on the board; we will be electing 11 of those positions for 2013. Your time and volunteerism would be 
greatly appreciated. If you are interested in running for a position on our board, please email me @ dia-
mondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com call me @ 620-598- 2287, or 620-353-3724. Our Affiliate depends on you!  
 
You will note on our website's "Events Page" that our 2013 KFQHRA Shows have been scheduled with in-
formation on locations. Please keep in mind that in 2012 KFQHRA once again opened their show venue 
up to 1-Day Shows in addition to the Weekend Shows, and all shows, both Weekend Shows and 1-Day 
Shows include an "All Breeds" Division for those who do not have an FQHR registered horse. In 2012, only 
one 1-Day show was held. We welcome these shows, in any area of the state; please contact me with your 
show information including date, location (city), facility location, name of show host, and estimation of 
facility costs. These shows will be considered for approval by the 2013 Board of Directors in January.  
 
I look forward to seeing many of you at the Annual Meeting in January and at many of our shows 
throughout the year. A special thank you to all the contestants and volunteers that helped to make our 
shows not only a success but a great enjoyment to all who participated. Check out our website for show 
results from 2012 shows. Those who participated will be in the running for Year-End Awards at the annual 
meeting. Make plans to attend to receive your awards, and/or to support your fellow contestants as they 
receive theirs. That's what KFQHRA is all about, promoting one of the best breeds of horses, while sup-
porting our fellow contestants and enjoying the art of competition on horseback.  
 
Happy Trails.........  
 
Nancy Owens  
KFQHRA President  
 
 

http://www.kfqhra.com/index.htm
mailto:mailto:diamondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com?subject=Kansas%20FQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:diamondcowgirl5702@yahoo.com?subject=Kansas%20FQHR%20Inquiry
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~THANK YOU! ~ 
 

I would like to extend a special Thank You to the following October Show volunteers:  
  
Show Office Staff……Kayleigh Ward & Gil Demieville  
Our go-to guys…..Austin & Jagger  
Cattle help…..John Mannebach, Cyndi Harris, Robert Deonier,Reevea Nickerson  
Gate Keepers…..everyone who pitched in to help with this  
Church Service…..J.L. Tunison  
Youth prizes…..everyone who pitched in money as a result of our judge wearing his bloomers beyond 
the conclusion of the costume contest  
New Members/Contestants…..Elly Sneath, Terri Anderson  
Out of State Attendees at our meeting…..Tom & Jacque Keenan from Nebraska, Gary & Reevea Nicker-
son from Missouri  
Tom Tom Giveaway…..Kingman Chamber of Commerce along with their $100.00 sponsorship toward 
our show  
Costume Contest…..Everyone who dressed up and participated in this event  
Judge…..Gary Nickerson  
Announcers…..Reevea Nickerson, J.L. Tunison  
Scribe…..Alisha Owens  
Arena Volunteers…..all who helped set up and tear down  
Photographer…..Charles Fogg & assistant  
Concessions…..Jan Voran & helpers  
Tumbleweed Table…..J.L. & Terri Tunison  
Show Decorations &Handy Ranch Horse Class design…. Waynetta Hall, Cyndi Harris, and helpers  
 
Nancy Owens  
President, KFQHRA  

http://www.kfqhra.com/index.htm
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President 
Mark Blodger 
mark@lazybhorses.com 

Vice President 
Larry Heyboer 
lawrence.heyboer@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 
Kelly Hoekstra 
Kelly.hoekstra22@gmail.com 

Treasurer 
Julie Ludwig 
jeffludwigph@aol.com 

Directors 
 
Chad Paul 
kcpaul@dmcibb.net 
 
Jeff Ludwig 
jeffludwigph@aol.com 
 
Catrina Stachnik 
rides2bears@hotmail.com 
 
Tom Davis 
atfarms1@gmail.com 
 
Jake Uitvlugt 
jandbuwindyridge@yahoo.com 
 
Erica Peyton-Walton 
ericapeyton@yahoo.com 

2013 Officers & Directors 

This is YOUR club.  As board members, we’re here to serve YOU.  It’s our goal 
to continually improve our club, it’s operation and our shows and clinics.  We 

encourage members to talk with the club officers and directors if you have 
questions, suggestions, ideas, comments or critique. 

mailto:mailto:mark@lazybhorses.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:lawrence.heyboer@sbcglobal.net?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:Kelly.hoekstra22@gmail.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:jeffludwigph@aol.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Treasurer%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:kcpaul@dmcibb.net?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:jeffludwigph@aol.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:rides2bears@hotmail.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:atfarms1@gmail.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:jandbuwindyridge@yahoo.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:ericapeyton@yahoo.com?subject=FQHR-MI%20Inquiry
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2012 Annual Membership Meeting  
& 

Awards Banquet 

 

Our annual meeting was held on December 1, 2012, at the Ramada Inn located in Lansing, MI.  
Nearly a hundred members attended.  It was great seeing everyone in their fanciest attire.  The 
conversation was enjoyable and there were smiles and laughter all around.  Before the awards 
were handed out, we elected several new folks to our board.  Our board members for 2013 are: 
Mark Blodger, President; Larry Heyboer, Vice President; Kelly Hoekstra, Secretary; Julie Ludwig, 
Treasurer;  Directors Tom Davis, Jeff Ludwig, Chad Paul, Erica Peyton-Walton, Catrina Stachnik 
and Jake Uitvlugt.  Congratulations to all!  We’re counting on another great year of leadership and 
active support from the Board. 

 

This year marked our second year inducting very deserving horses and humans into our Fieldstone 
Hall of Fame, supported by members Terry and Carmene St. Pierre of Fieldstone Farm.  Larry 
Heyboer (below, top left), Smart Poco Equalizer (owned and shown by Jeff Lebbin, below bottom 
left) and Fonda Doc were this year’s inductees.  Also receiving special awards for 2012 was Kali 
Sootsman (below, far right) who received the Sportmanship Award and Two Sly Lena, owned by 
Larry Heyboer, received the Companion Horse Award.  You can read more about these awards  & 
members on our website, and you can also download the pdf file of the awards booklet if you did 
not pick one up at Banquet.  It is a larger file, but its worth it! 
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Barb Johnson Scholarship 

 

At our Annual meeting each year, our recipient for the Barb Johnson Scholarship is announced and 
awarded a $500.00 scholarship to further their education.  This year’s chosen recipient was Rhonda 
Broekema of Schoolcraft, MI (below, middle picture, shown with President Mark Blodger, left, and Dr. 
John Hulsing, right).  Rhonda was thrilled to hear she had won the scholarship.  When asked about the 
gift, Rhonda said “I just finished up with the LPN portion of my schooling. I’ll start the level II (RN) portion 
in January with a graduation date of Dec. 2013. The scholarship money will be used for a couple addi-
tional books and the rest goes toward the January tuition. This will come in especially handy with Taylor 
and Daly and I all in school. A very special thank you to the FQHR and Barbara Johnson scholarship com-
mittee, it is much appreciated.”  Taylor and Daly are Rhonda’s daughters and also fellow FQHR-MI mem-
bers. 
 

The Barb Johnson Scholarship is awarded in December of each year, but those who wish to be considered 
for this gift can apply anytime from January until the deadline of October 31.  More information on how to 
apply can be found on the FQHR-MI website.   
 

This scholarship was created by the FQHR-MI in tribute to a former FQHR-MI member, Barb Johnson 
(below, pictures on the left and right).  Barb had been part of the Michigan FQHR since 2000, if not before. 
It’s tough to put an exact date on when her involvement started. It seemed she was always involved. For 
Barb it was about our youth. Everything was for God and the kids in our affiliate. She started our 
"Cowboy Church" and made it so much fun for the youth. Her "Cowboy Church Services" were always a 
lesson from which the youth could learn. As a by product, so did many of the adults. Steve Tomaski would 
bring his guitar and play and both of them would sing. Barb taught the kids songs like "Father Abraham" 
and "Who's the King of the Jungle." When you asked those first youth what Barb taught them, they will tell 
you "She said, to take care of each other." She would have been so pleased to know that the Michigan Affili-
ate has implemented a scholarship program in her name - in honor of her contributions to the youth and 
to growth and learning for everyone in our affiliate. 
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 Breeder’ Spotlight 

 Lazy Rafter Quarter Horses of Wichita, KS 

Lazy Rafter Quarter Horses is owned and run by Tom and Shirley May.  Their facility is located south of Hutchinson, KS 
on the family farm established in 1904.  Wheat, hay, cattle and horses have always been in their lives, but their specialty has 
been breeding and showing Quarter Horses from halter to cutting.  Here is what Tom and Shirley have to say about their 
facility, their horses and their newly acquired FQHR stallion, Peppy Uh Huh. 
 
At Lazy Rafter, we breed and train for specific disposition and good, all-around cow sense. When you 
visit Lazy Rafter, you will find that our horses are trained and "tuned" to actually work; their conforma-
tion also makes them perfect for show/competition as well.   What's more, Lazy Rafter is not only 
home to legendary cutting horses, it's also a family tradition that we take great pride and ownership in 
perpetuating. When we select a horse, we are conscientious in our decision. Since 1904, our experience 
spans generations of breeding, training and working with horses.  At Lazy Rafter, we believe that our 
horses are well-rounded and a cut above many. We have not only had horses our entire lives, but we 
have developed some phenomenal colts and stallions over the years. 
 
We are especially pleased with our recently purchased stallion, Peppy Uh Huh, NCHA earner and pro-
ducer, and FQHA registered.  His first foal crop for us is now on the ground.  Peppy Uh Huh is ap-
proaching $100,000 in lifetime earnings and possesses the kind of cow sense and disposition one would 
hope to find in a champion bloodline. 
 
We have bred our foundation broodmares with Leo, Shorty Olena, Colonel Freckles, Peppyponita, 
Smart Little Lena, and Doc Tari bloodlines.  Our broodmares have been chosen for their conformation, 
cow sense, athletic ability, and great dispositions.  These foals would be a great addition to your horse 
program from performance to breeding stock.   
 
Visitors are always welcome.  We are located 30 minutes west of Wichita, KS.  If you are coming to 
visit, we will provide you with specific directions. Lazy Rafter is located just minutes from Wichita Mid
-Continent Airport.  
 
You are also invited to visit our website, www.lazyrafter.com, for more information.  We will be add-
ing more historical information about our operations, our horses, and videos to allow you to see the 
difference for yourself. If you are interested in a rock-solid cutting horses, ranch horses, stock horses, 
working cow horses or other events for show or for work, we encourage you to consider Lazy Rafter as 
one of the places you should visit before you decide. Our horses can do virtually anything a horse can 
do with cattle.  We invite you to browse our photos, and encourage you to contact us for more informa-
tion. If you are interested in learning more about our breeding programs, available horses, and Lazy 
Rafter in general, we would love to hear from you! 

 

 

Tom & Shirley Mays 
 

Lazy Rafter Quarter Horses 

889 Maize Rd, Suite #201 

Wichita, KS  67212 

(316) 650-3062  

http://www.lazyrafter.com


18 

 



19 

2012 Board of Directors 
 

 
President 

Gary Nickerson 
Nicbuckskinhorse@aol.com DANBCONST@hotmail.com  

BROKENROADRANCH73@gmail.com 

 

mailto:mailto:Nicbuckskinhorse@aol.com
mailto:mailto:DANBCONST@hotmail.com
mailto:mailto:BROKENROADRANCH73@gmail.com
mailto:mailto:nickerson.reevea@gmail.com
mailto:mailto:nicbuckskinhorse@aol.com
mailto:mailto:ranchsupply@earthlink.net
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http://www.mofqhr.com/
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Thanks to all of our wonderful and caring sponsors & bidders, we raised enough 

money to pay for a full year of therapeutic riding lessons for a wonderful and deserving 

person, Eric Beard!  

 

MOFQHR would like to offer a HUGE thank you to all the "Laddies" and to all you 

who helped make our charity event for Remember To Dream Therapeutic Riding 

Center a big winner.  A Special thank you goes out to Brians Gym and Johnson Bay 

Auction Co. For all of your extra efforts!  

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150827030177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150889130177&set=o.240849059359698&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150627900177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150678700177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152216008200177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150759180177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150905205177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150787755177&set=o.120838088032751&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152150614200177&set=o.295864597158125&type=1&relevant_count=1&ref=nf
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Nebraska Affiliate of the Foundation Quarter Horse Registry 

2012 Officers & Representatives 

President - Tom Keenan   

tk94341@mainstaycomm.net 

 

Tom has been a NEAFQHR member for 13 years and served as President for 9 

years.  Tom offers a wide variety of horsemanship skills to the group. 

Vice President - Dick Heinrichs 

rhtcrd@alltel.net 

Secretary - Lacey Jacobi 

JQTRHRS@live.com 

Treasurer & Membership Coordinator - Inga Yendra 

yendra@nctc.net 

 

*Click here for a 2012 Membership form* 

State Representative - Vaughn Hinrichs 

(402) 353-4585 

Affiliate Representative - Tim Cox 

timc@cfslinc..com 

The Wrangler & Website Editor - Team of Lisa Peter & Megan Leaming 

Lisa: neafqhr@yahoo.com   Megan: mml2009@hotmail.com 

Director of Advertising & Promotions - Karen McHarry 

dh64857@alltel.net 

mailto:mailto:tk94341@mainstaycomm.net
mailto:mailto:rhtcrd@alltel.net
mailto:mailto:JQTRHRS@live.com
mailto:mailto:yendra@netc.net
http://neafqhr.com/Documents/neafqhr%20membership%202012.pdf
mailto:mailto:timc@cfslinc..com
mailto:mailto:neafqhr@yahoo.com?subject=Wrangler/Website%20Inquiry%20-%20NEAFQHR
mailto:mailto:mml2009@hotmail.com?subject=NEAFQHR%20Wrangler/Website%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:dh64857@alltel.net
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Nebraska Affiliate of the Foundation Quarter Horse Registry 

2012 Area Representatives 

SOUTH-EAST 

 

Laurie Cawley 

Laurie.cawley@alltel.net 

 

SOUTH-WEST  

(Also Member At Large) 

 

Todd Heinrichs 

kheinrichs@gpcom.net 

NORTH-EAST 

 

Clarissa Nutt 

horsesrulecowsdrool@hotmail.com 

 

NORTH-WEST 

 

Mark Taylor 

mgthunter@yahoo.com 

 

If anyone has questions regarding membership, horse eligibility or wanting to show, 

please give your regional representatives a call!  We are here to help! 

mailto:mailto:Laurie.cawley@alltel.net
mailto:mailto:kheinrichs@gpcom.net?subject=NEAFQHR%20SW%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:horsesrulecowsdrool@hotmail.com
mailto:mailto:mgthunter@yahoo.com
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Sunny Acres Foundation Quarter Horses 

Stud Services  
 
Sunny Acres Horses are bred with some of the best old time bloodlines. Our 
Stallions are proven and they each pass on their best qualities to their 
foals.  Our Mares are level headed and friendly horses that raise sensible 
young foals that you can rely on.  
 
We have stud services available and we will have foals available next 
Spring.  Our stallions currently consist of Chesters Moneytalks, Lass Mon-
tana, and Speedy Little Grullo.  
 
For details on each of them and our mares, please visit our website at  

http://sunnyacresus.ipage.com (no www)  
or call Joyce Land at 906-497-5614, Spalding, Michigan 

Sunny Acres Foundation Quarter Horses  

http://sunnyacresus.ipage.com/1601.html
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OKLAHOMA 
 

Foundation Quarter Horse Registry 

Secretary 

 

Robbie McCommas 
(405) 929-7320 
EMAIL 

Treasurer 

 

Tammy Huffstutlar 
EMAIL 

2012 Officers 

2012 Show Committee 

  Banquet Coordinator 

 

Kelli Thedford 

Sponsor Coordinator 

 

Vacant at Publishing 

Cattle Coordinator 

 

Rick Huffstutlar 
(405) 823-8449 

  Banner Manager 

 

Tami Kastner 

Equipment & Ribbons 

 

Tami Kastner 

Show Secretary 

 

Leslie Johnston 
(email online here) 

Show Manager 

 

Kent Thedford 

Stall Reservations 

 

Lisa Anderson 
EMAIL 

Vice President  

 

Brandon Smith 
(405) 929-7320 

mailto:mailto:mccommas5farm@cotcwb.net?subject=OkFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:huffstutlar@chs.k12.ok.us;?subject=OkFQHR%20Inquiry
http://www.okfqhr.com/?pg=showsecretary
mailto:mailto:running_a@fullnet.net
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   

   

 

 

Sam Hendricks 
Email 

  

 

Lance Wilson 
254-338-8240 

 

 

Melinda Bahr 
409-771-5723 

 

 

Carrie Fitch 
713-249-8100 

 
 

 

Charles Boyd Lynette Boyd Sandy Garber 
Donald Griffin Taylor Garber 

  

 

Melinda Bahr 

mailto:mailto:shendricks@clearwire.net?subject=Texas%20FQHR%20Affiliate%20Inquiry
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2012 Officers 

President 
 

Mike McGowan 
mcgowan@centurytel.net 

Vice President 
 

Ed Johnson 
(715) 984-2346 

Secretary 
 

Michelle Hart 
shellyhart@centurytel.net 

Treasurer 
 

Pamela Esch 
(715) 964-5625 

Board Members 
 

Don King, Past President 

 

Brent Johnson 

 

Jerry Murphy 

mailto:mailto:mcgowan@centurytel.net?subject=WiFQHR%20Inquiry
mailto:mailto:shellyhart@centurytel.net?subject=WiFQHR%20Inquiry
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Legal Advice & Tips for the Equine Industry 

“New Tax Court Case Rules Against Taxpayers” 
 

Article Courtesy of John Alan Cohan 

Peter and Carolyn Bronson, California residents, lost 
their Tax Court case on the issue of whether their 
horse breeding activity was a business rather than a 
hobby, and their related expense deductions were dis-
allowed. The case, reported at T.C. Memo 2012-17, 
involved Welsh ponies for the years 2001 to 2005. The 
Court held that their persistence in the activity de-
spite mounting losses suggested a lack of profit mo-
tive. 
 
Mrs. Bronson devoted substantial time to the horse 
activity, while Mr. Bronson practiced law full time 
and was much less involved in the horse activity. 
Their daughters rode some of their horses recreation-
ally and in shows, while Mr. and Mrs. Bronson them-
selves did not ride.  They did not have a written busi-
ness plan before starting the activity, but Mrs. Bron-
son testified that their original plan was to acquire, 
breed, and train high-quality Welsh ponies and cobs 
and sell them. Later, they wrote a “Five-Year Plan” 
and “Mission Statement” that retroactively summa-
rized their goals, but the document was never up-
dated. 
 
The only breeding or training records offered into evi-
dence were two undated "stock summaries" that 
listed general information about their horses, with a 
brief description of the discipline in which each horse 
had been trained. 
 
In 1999, they decided it was necessary to control costs 
by acquiring their own facility, and they visited horse 
farms, but did not acquire land for their own facility 
until 2005. Meanwhile they continued to acquire 
horses, including two imported from Wales, and they 
produced three foals. 
 
They had only one sale, a horse that was sold for $500 
to a charitable organization, and they took a $5,000 
charitable contribution deduction, claiming that the 
horse was worth $5,500 at the time of sale. 
 

Mrs. Bronson was involved in breeders' organiza-
tions and civic groups, and wrote an equine col-
umn for a local newspaper. She also sponsored a 
summer riding clinic for at-risk teenage girls. The 
Bronson‟s claimed the purpose of Mrs. Bronson's 
involvement in these activities was to establish 
their farm brand and build credibility in the eques-
trian community. 
 
The Court said that the Bronson‟s advertising was 
inadequate. They placed occasional advertisements 
in national and regional equine publications, but 
for 2004, for example, they reported only $170 in 
advertising expenses.  
 
The Bronson‟s maintained expense records for the 
horse activity in spreadsheet form, categorizing 
expenditures for all 5 years at issue. Most expendi-
tures were partly allocated to personal expenses. 
The full amount of each expenditure and the 
amount related to the horse activity were recorded. 
The had no other financial records.   
 
The Court said that the taxpayers lacked a busi-
nesslike operation in that they lacked a business 
plan, and failed to maintain a consistent and con-
centrated advertising program. The Court said 
they failed to change operating methods or adopt 
new techniques with an intent to improve profit-
ability, and that they waited too long before buying 
their own facility.  
 
The Court discussed various other elements in its 
lengthy decision. Overall, the Court was also influ-
enced by the fact there never had been a profit 
year. The Court also said that their involvement 
with various horse organizations suggested that 
the motivation behind the horse activity may have 
been personal rather than business. 
 
                (...cont’d on page 29) 
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Legal Advice & Tips for the Equine Industry 

 

 

It is hard to predict how a case will turn out in Tax Court. A different judge may well have ruled differently. 
Surely, had the Bronson‟s implemented a business plan prior to entering the venture, and if they had evi-
dence of more substantial advertising and promotional efforts coupled with additional horse sales, they 
would have had a better case. Moreover, it is always recommended to prepare extensive records above and 
beyond mere spread sheets, to build credibility as to the taxpayers‟ intentions to be engaged in a business.  
 
.Also, whenever possible, it is important to present evidence of credentials of professional trainers employed 
in the activity, as well as evidence of the taxpayers‟ ongoing efforts to develop their own expertise.  It is al-
ways an option to settle cases with IRS Appeals prior to going into Tax Court, but at times taxpayers or their 
attorneys might not be able to negotiate a satisfactory settlement. 
 
 
~John Alan Cohan 

 
 
 
 
 

John Alan Cohan is a lawyer who has served the horse, livestock and farming industries since l98l.  He has clients in all 50 states.   
He can be reached at: (3l0) 278-0203, by e-mail at  

johnalancohan@aol.com, or you can see more at his website: www.JohnAlanCohan.com 

mailto:mailto:johnalancohan@aol.com
http://www.JohnAlanCohan.com
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 Class & Rule Updates 

3 to 5 YEAR OLD PROGRAM 
 

This purpose of this program  is to promote sounder, better-minded young horses while giv-
ing the owners of those horses a place to participate where they are not in competition with 
the seasoned horses and a vehicle to promote breeding programs, etc,. The 3-5 yr old pro-
gram can be implemented in either Open, Amateur or both divisions at the affiliate's discre-
tion. The points earned in this program will carry over to the Open/Amateur divisions as 
the horse move out of this program into the Open and Amateur division.  
 
Those horses entering the 3-5 year old classes cannot enter any other riding classes other 
than those listed below. They may  enter the Limited Horse Working Cow and the Limited 
Horse Working Ranch classes and conformation specific to their age/gender. 
 
A horse entered in this division may only compete at this level. It may not compete at any 
other level or class (i.e.; open, amateur, youth). If the horse is shown in another division or 
class, they are no longer eligible to be shown in this program.  
 
The 3-5 Year Old Division will be governed by the FQHR open division rules as far as own-
ership of horse etc. The owner of the horse must be a current FQHR member and the exhibi-
tor must be a current FQHR member.  
 
3-5 year old horses will earn FQHR points as set forth in the FQHR rule book.  These points 
will be transferred/added to the appropriate open/amateur division class when they turn 6 
years old or at the time the horse moves into the open division (which ever happens first).  
 
It is not required that the affiliates offer these classes.  If an affiliate does offer a 3-5 division, 
it is up to each affiliate if they want to award high point or versatility awards.  If high point 
is awarded the calculation for high point will be based upon the method outlined for high 
point in the FQHR rule book. Versatility points will be calculated as outlined in the FQHR 
rule book. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the FQHR home office and we will answer any 
questions you may have. 
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3-5 Year Old Classes 
 
The following classes apply to the 3-5 year old program: 
 
3-5 Herd Work 

 

3-5 Ranch Cutting 

 

3-5 Ranch Pleasure 

 

3-5 Reining 

 

Limited Horse Working Ranch Horse (currently offered)  
(The 3-5’s would show with all Lmtd Horse Working Ranch Horse exhibitors) 

 

Limited Horse Working Cow Horse (currently offered)  
(The 3-5s would show with all Lmtd Horse Working Cow Horse exhibitors) 

 

3-5 Handy Ranch Horse 

 

Conformation specific to age/gender (no special 3-5 year class) 
 
 
 

3-5 Year Old Versatility  
 

 The 3-5 year old versatility will consist of entering the following: 
 
Conformation (appropriate to age and gender of the horse) 
 
One Show class (They may enter both but only one can be designated for Versatility) 
 3-5 Yr old Ranch Pleasure  
 3-5 Ranch Reining 
  
One cow class:  (They may enter both but only one can be designated for Versatility) 
 3-5 Yr old Herd Work 
 3-5 yr old LTMD Horse Working Cow Horse  
 
One ranch class: (They may enter both but only one can be designated for Versatility) 
 3-5 Yr old LMTD Horse Working Ranch Horse 
 3-5 Yr old Handy Ranch Horse 
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 Class & Rule Updates          

Changes to Ownership Rule 

 

In trying to stay with the philosophy of owner-trained, owner-shown, the registry will allow any imme-
diate family member of the owner of the horse to also show that horse in the Amateur division.  This is 
an outline of those changes. 

 

In the Amateur Division a horse shown in Amateur competition must be solely and com-
pletely owned by one of the following: 

 

A)  The Amateur 

 

B)  A current member  

 

C)  Members of the amateur‟s immediate family (this does not include in-laws): 
  Mother/Father 
 Grandparents 
 Brothers/Sisters 
 Legal Guardian   

 

D)  A corporation, partnership, or other business entity (with a current membership) provided 
that the Amateur and/or a member or members of his/her immediate family are the sole and 
only owners of that business entity and the ownership of that business entity does not change 
to include non immediate family members or entities. Ownership will be evidenced by the 
FQHR registration certificate. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the FQHR home office and we will answer any ques-
tions you may have. 
 

Registry Confusion? 
 
On another note, here at the home office we continue to receive calls and emails from folks 
who believe that the Foundation Quarter Horse Association (FQHA) is the Foundation Quar-
ter Horse Registry (FQHR).   
 
The FQHA states on their website that if the horse qualifies for registration with FQHA, it will 
qualify in the other associations/registries.  Of course, that is in error.  The FQHR does not 
accept horses that carry the HYPP gene (Impressive-bred horses) nor do we accept horses that 
do not meet the white line rule (see next page for definitions).  We need everyone‟s help in let-
ting the folks they converse with concerning the FQHR that the FQHA is not us.  We need to 

emphasize REGISTRY, not “association”.  Any help would be greatly appreciated.  If you 
have an idea on how to help clear up the confusion, Vicki at home office would like to hear 
from you.  E-Mail Vicki or send a letter to the home office (see page 5 for mailing address). 

mailto:mailto:fqhr@gtoast.net?subject=FQHR/FQHA%20Confusion%20Inquiry
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 Member F.A.Q 

 

Do you offer multiple horse discounts? 

 

We offer herd fee discounts.  Once a member has registered 10 horses in a given year, then we 
will offer herd fees for subsequent horses in the same year.  That fee is reduced to $10. 
 
What is the white line rule? 

 

No horse having white markings with underlying light skin beyond any one of the following 
described lines shall be eligible for registration.  White above a line around each leg at the cen-
ter of the knees and point of the hocks. White behind a line running directly from the center 
corner of the mouth to the base of each ear to the nearest corner of the mount; and white on 
the lower lip above a line running from one corner of the mouth to the other corner.  A photo 
illustration of these lines can be seen on the website and on the registration forms.  
 
When do I need a novice card?   

 

You only need the novice card when you show at the annual World Round Up and Review.  

You do not need a novice card to show in the novice classes at the affiliate level. 

Who is eligible for the Novice Classes? 

Anyone who holds an individual or joint membership may show in Novice as long as the fol-

lowing requirements are met. The applicant may not have shown, judged, trained or assisted 

in training a horse for remuneration, either directly or indirectly, nor received compensation 

for instructing another person in riding, training, or showing a horse in competition for five 

(5) previous years. Any approved horse show judge is ineligible. In addition, the rider may 

not have won $250 lifetime earnings in any event, may not have earned a combined total of 10 

or more points in recognized associations (AQHA, APHA, FQHR, NBHA, NRHA, NSBA, US-

TRA, etc) prior to January 1 of calendar year. 

I show my foals/yearlings in the Breeders Stakes classes. Does the money earned in those 

classes count towards the $250 maximum? 

Only monies earned in the riding classes of stakes events counts towards the $250 maximum.  

I’m confused on Memberships.  Do I need an Affiliate Membership AND a National? 

You must have a National FQHR membership to show and accrue points nationally.  Affiliate 

memberships are recommended as they not only support the affiliate you are showing with, 

but they also allow you to accrue points on a Local level as well.  Often, only those purchasing 

an Affiliate membership are able to compete for year-end awards. 
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Legal Advice & Tips for the Equine Industry 

“Issues Concerning Criminal Tax Evasion” 
 

Article Courtesy of John Alan Cohan 

For people in the farming and livestock indus-
tries, the main worry in an IRS audit is the hobby 
loss rule and whether certain farm losses will be 
allowed as tax deductions.  
 
For some people, however, in all walks of life, a 
greater concern exists: the possibility of being 
prosecuted for tax evasion. Under Section 7201 of 
the Internal Revenue Code, it is a federal crime 
for anyone to willfully attempt to evade or defeat 
the payment of federal income taxes. By 
“attempt” the statute means that the individual 
knew or should have known that he had taxable 
income which he was required by law to report 
during the tax years involved, but failed to report 
the income. 
 
Most individuals who fail to file tax returns, or 
under-report income or take inflated tax deduc-
tions -- may end up being assessed a “fraud” 
penalty, which enhances the tax liability but does 
not proceed into the criminal arena. Most of the 
criminal cases involve individuals who fail to re-
port large amounts of income, take unauthorized 
deductions for personal expenses, or park money 
in unreported offshore accounts. Usually they 
also fail to cooperate with investigators. 
If in the course of an audit an IRS revenue agent 
suspects fraud, he can impose penalties himself, 
or he can refer the case to the Criminal Investiga-
tion Division (CID).  
 
The CID is part of the enforcement mechanism 
for the IRS.  The CID has broad powers. In fact, a 
taxpayer may not even know the CID is investi-
gating him until the taxpayer is formally charged. 
The CID takes its task very seriously and con-
ducts very thorough investigations. 

You might be tipped off that you are the target 
of a CID investigation if CID agents contact 
any of your friends, your employer, co-
workers, neighbors, bankers, credit card com-
panies, or your spouse. CID agents are federal 
investigators who have been trained in law en-
forcement techniques, and they can obtain sub-
poenas of records. If records are subpoenaed 
you probably won‟t know about it because the 
subpoenas can be shielded from disclosure to 
you.   The CID may monitor mail and may ap-
ply for a court order for a phone tap. This hap-
pens all the time.  
 
A number of tax evasion cases involve people 
who don‟t inform the IRS of interest earned at 
offshore banks, which is supposed to be re-
ported on Form 1040, Schedule B. One is re-
quired to complete TD F90-221 if the aggregate 
amount held in foreign accounts exceeds 
$10,000 at any time during the tax year. By 
subpoenaing records of U. S. credit card com-
panies or other records, the CID can, in round-
about fashion, get effective means to investi-
gate the existence of offshore bank accounts. 
 
Greater resources are devoted to tax evasion 
than in previous years because it is a means of 
getting large amounts of tax revenue, and 
criminal cases provide publicity that acts as a 
major deterrent to others. 
 
The best strategy for a taxpayer who might be 
the subject of an investigation is to hire an at-
torney to intervene at an early stage, and work 
to settle the case. 
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Legal Advice & Tips for the Equine Industry 

 

 

Once an individual is indicted, the chances of obtaining a conviction are overwhelming. A convic-
tion for tax evasion frequently entails a prison sentence and substantial fines on top of the tax liabil-
ity asserted by the IRS. In addition to charges of tax evasion, the indictment will often add the 
charge of filing a false return, a felony, which alleges that the taxpayer submitted false or misleading 
information on tax returns. In such cases, the IRS does not have to prove the taxpayer intended to 
evade tax laws. Rather, it merely must prove that the taxpayer filed a false return.  
 
It is crucial, if you are faced with an audit and have unreported income or other serious issues, to 
consult a tax attorney because proper handling of your case can mean the difference between a civil 
and criminal proceeding. 
 
 
                  
~John Alan Cohan 

 
 

 
 
 

John Alan Cohan is a lawyer who has served the horse, livestock and farming industries since l98l.  He has clients in all 50 states.   
He can be reached at: (3l0) 278-0203, by e-mail at  

johnalancohan@aol.com, or you can see more at his website: www.JohnAlanCohan.com 

mailto:mailto:johnalancohan@aol.com
http://www.JohnAlanCohan.com
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Classified Rates 

 

$45 for 6 months 
$80 for 1 year 

 

Please see page 2 for submission deadlines & dates 

Classifieds 
Promote services, sell items, trade tack….do it all here! 

FOR SALE: Reduced To Rubble (Fenn) 2011 Buckskin geld-

ing sired by Lenas Trey Tivitos (Waylon) and out of Feather On 

A Fence by Canta Peppy. He was shown last September and 

placed 3 out of 6 in the Breeder's Classic Futurity. He's quiet, 

accomodating and has been saddled and ground driven. $2500. 

 

 

  

 

FOR SALE: Chain Link Fence (Linkin) 2008 Black/brown 

gelding. Full brother to Fenn. Was undefeated in 2-3 geldings at 

FQHR-MI shows last year. He's riding well both inside and out.  

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE: 1992 AQHA/FQHR Bay Gelding:  This gelding 

has been there and done that.  He has nearly 200 FQHR points 

(178 of them in the youth division).  COP’s in barrels, cutting, 

poles, and ranch cutting.  Never been sick or lame, selling 100% 

sound.  We have used him for a lesson horse, on trails & in pa-

rades.  He is as solid as they come.  You can count on him to 

take care of his rider no matter what the age.  Priced at $2500, 

call 269-998-2828.  

FOR SALE: 16" Custom Made Martin Ranch Saddle with a 

Full QH Tree.  3 years old.. S Snake Stamped border design.  

One of a Kind with matching Breast Collar.  Thjs saddle is a 

work of Art...Made to Hold a Cow or take you down the rail or 

across the rough terrain. $1,800.00  

Redstar Kennels - 915 South Fordney - Hemlock, MI. 48626 

 

 

 

S O L D 

mailto:mailto:susiewalton121@yahoo.com
mailto:mailto:susiewalton121@yahoo.com
http://www.Redstarkennels.us
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For more printable forms and resources, visit  
www.fqhr.net/forms-and-resources   

 

http://www.fqhr.net/forms-and-resources
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FOR DIRECT LINK TO 

ONLINE FORM, CLICK 

HERE 

http://michigan-fqhr.com/get-involved
http://michigan-fqhr.com/get-involved
http://michigan-fqhr.com/get-involved
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CLICK HERE TO GO DIRECTLY TO ONLINE FORMS 

http://www.mofqhr.com/Forms.html

